
 

 

 
March 25, 2020 
 
Via Email at officeofthemayor@lasvegasnevada.gov  
 
Hon. Carolyn G. Goodman, Mayor 
City of Las Vegas 
495 S. Main Street 
Las Vegas, NV  89101 
 

Via Email at ccdistb@ClarkCountyNV.gov  
 
Hon. Marilyn Kirkpatrick, Chairperson 
Clark County Commission 
500 S. Grand Central Parkway 
Las Vegas, NV 89155 
 

Via Email at wrreed@detr.nv.gov and rapid-
response@detr.nv.gov  
 
Wesley Reed, ESD Program Specialist II 
Rapid Response Coordinator 
ESD | WISS Rapid Response Unit 
Nevada Department of Employment, 
Training and Rehabilitation 
500 E. Third Street 
Carson City, NV 89713 
 

 

Dear Gentlepersons: 

This letter is to inform you Somerpointe Realty, LLC (the “Company”) intends to temporarily 
suspend its entire operations at the Tahiti Resort and the Club de Soleil Resort (referred to 
collectively as the “Resorts”), which are located at 5101 West Tropicana Avenue, Las Vegas, 
Nevada 89103 and 5499/5625 West Tropicana Avenue, Las Vegas, Nevada 89103, respectively. 

A total of 5 employees employed by the Company at the Resorts will be temporarily laid off from 
their employment due to this suspension of operations.  We expect the first separation from 
employment to take place April 2, 2020.  These layoffs will continue indefinitely but are intended 
to be temporary and last less than six months.  Please be advised bumping rights do not exist. 

We are taking this action because of business circumstances related to COVID-19 that were not 
reasonably foreseeable.  While we would have liked to have provided you more notice of this 
action, we were unable to do so because of how quickly our operations were affected by the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the World Health Organization’s March 11, 2020 pandemic declaration, the 
March 13, 2020 Declaration of a National Emergency by the President of the United States, and 
the COVID-19 related Emergency Declarations and Directives issued by the Governor of Nevada. 

For further information, please contact me at (702) 967-5050. 

Very truly yours, 
Eva Anaya 
VP HR 
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